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May 15, 2004

We, members of the InterReligious Task Force, are outraged and seriously concerned for the safety of Carmela Chávez and her two children, eight-year-old Froilan Pinzón Chávez and ten-year-old Nancy Pinzón Chávez, who have been threatened, intimidated and beaten by municipal authorities and others in Metlatonoc, Guerrero State.  The children were at their uncle’s house in the community of Tepehuaje, Guerrero State, on April 17, when eight municipal police agents, the municipal official (Síndico Procurador Municipal) and the Head of Municipal Public Security (Director de Seguridad Pública) entered the house and detained the two children.  They were accused of stealing money from a man and were taken to the office of the Síndico Procurador Municipal in the municipality of Metlatonoc. The man from whom the money was stolen also participated in the police operation to detain the children.

The Síndico Procurador Municipal then imprisoned the children illegally.  Nancy was released after 20 hours but Froilan was kept in prison for six days, during which time he was repeatedly interrogated about the money.  They beat him with a belt and threatened to seat him in a metal chair connected to electricity.

Following their release, the man who claimed to have been robbed entered the children’s house on April 30 while their mother was away. He demanded his money back and then beat Froilan and Nancy on the head and back with a stick.  Froilan needed four stitches to his head.  Carmela Chávez lodged an official complaint with the Public Ministry (Ministerio Público) against the Síndico Procurador Municipal, other municipal members and the man who beat her children. The Public Ministry eventually accept the complaint but has not yet conducted an investigation into the allegations.

Since filing the legal complaint, Carmela Chávez and her children have been threatened by the man who beat Froilan and Nancy. He has visited their home and told Carmela Chávez to withdraw the complaint against him and the Síndico Procurador Municipal or things “would get worse” (“iban ir a peor").
We remind you of your international obligations regarding treatment of minors under the UN Convention on the Rights of the Child and strongly urge you to:

· conduct a full and impartial investigation into the April 17 unlawful imprisonment of Froilan and Nancy Pinzón Chávez and the ill-treatment and intimidations of Froilan, make the results public, and bring those responsible to justice;

· fully investigate the beating of the children in their home on April 30, 2004 and the subsequent threats against Carmela Chávez, make the results public and bring responsible to justice.
Thank you for your prompt attention.

Sincerely,

Brian J. Stefan Szittai, Coordinator


Copies:  
Juan José Bremer Martino, Mexico Ambassador to the US ~ fax: 1 202 728 1698


William Duncan, Desk Officer for Mexico, US State Department ~ fax 202.647.9894


Antonio O. Garza, Jr., US Ambassador to Mexico ~ fax 011-52-55-5080-2000
              
Centro de Derechos Humanos de la Montaña “Tlachinollan” AC ~ via U.S. mail

UA 173/04 Mexico

The following people hereby urge you to take action on this matter as indicated in this letter:
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